
 TOWN OF GORHAM 

 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

 

 PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the 

Town of Gorham on the 2nd day of October 2024, at 7:00 p.m., at the Gorham Town Hall, 4736 South 

Street, Gorham, New York, regarding the adoption of a Local Law which would abolish the elective 

office of Highway Superintendent and create the appointed office of Highway Superintendent of 

the Town of Gorham, New York.  Pursuant to §23 of the NYS Municipal Home Rule Law, this 

local law, if adopted, would be subject to a mandatory referendum that would occur at a special 

election to be scheduled by resolution of the Town Board. 

 

 Any member of the public shall be entitled to be heard upon said proposed Local Law at such 

public hearing.  Copies of said proposed Local Law are available for review at the Town of Gorham 

Town Hall, 4736 South Street, Gorham, New York. 

 

 This by Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Gorham. 

 

 

 Darby L. Perrotte, Town Clerk 


